THE MORAY LICENSING BOARD

MINUTE OF THE MEETING OF THE MORAY LICENSING BOARD

The Moray Council Chambers, Council Headquarters, High Street, Elgin on Thursday 6 September 2018

PRESENT

Councillors: D Bremner

G Cowie P Coy M McLean A Patience

APOLOGIES

Apologies were intimated on behalf of Councillor J Allan, F Brown, R Edwards and L Laing

IN ATTENDANCE

Sean Hoath, Depute Clerk to the Licensing Board

1. PRIOR MINUTES

- (i) The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 June 2018 were submitted and approved
- (ii) The Minutes of the Special Meeting held on 20 August 2018 were submitted and approved.

There were no declarations of interest.

2. APPLICATIONS

(i) Major Variation – Coulard Inn Lossiemouth

The Applicant, Mr Martin, was present. The Depute Clerk introduced the application and advised that all the paperwork was in order and that representations had been received from neighbours. No representers were in attendance. The applicant addressed the Board and answered questions from the Board. The Convenor proposed granting the application and there being no-one otherwise minded it was agreed to grant the application.

(ii) New Premises Licence – Speyside Whisky Shop Aberlour

The Applicant, Ms Ellis, was present and was represented by Mr Rory Anderson, solicitor. The Depute Clerk introduced the application and advised that all the paperwork was in order and a site visit had been carried out. The Applicant's representative was invited to address the Board and explained the application. There were no questions from the Board. The Convenor proposed granting the application and there being no-one otherwise minded it was agreed to grant the application.

(iii) New Premises Licence – Aroma Café Lossiemouth

The Applicants, Gayle Johnstone and Amanda Adams were present. The application had been deferred from the previous meeting to allow for planning consent to be granted. The Depute Clerk introduced the application and advised that all the paperwork was in order and a site visit had been carried out. The Applicant's representative was invited to address the Board and explained the application. There were no questions from the Board. The Convenor proposed granting the application and there being no-one otherwise minded it was agreed to grant the application.

3. Chief Constable's Annual Report

There was a report to the Board confirming the Chief Constable had submitted his annual licensing report to the Board for 2017/18 in accordance with Section 12(A) of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005. The Board agreed to note the report.